
WHAT’S ON AT WIDEWELL  

 

Key Dates for 2019 

22 May Class photos  

being taken 

23 May School closed 

for polling 

24 May Foundation class 

assembly 2:45pm 

24 May End of Term 5 

3 Jun Start of Term 6 

5 Jun Sports day from 

11am 

12 Jul End of year re-

ports to parents 

17 Jul Y6 Leavers show 

6pm 

19 Jul 1:15pm End of 

Term 6 

 

Term dates 2019/2020 

4.9.19—18.10.19 

28.10.19—20.12.19 

6.1.20—14.2.20 

24.2.20—27.3.20 

15.4.20—22.5.20 

1.6.20—17.7.20 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

As you are reading this our Y6 class will be celebrating the end of their SATs tests, 
having completed six tests over the four days. Our Y2 class have almost completed 
theirs, although Miss Smith has had them believing they are on a secret mission to 
show just how clever they are, rather than tell them they’re completing test papers! 
We are very proud of all our children and, regardless of any test outcomes, know they 
have worked hard and done their very best. 

We are also very proud of our Field Gun team, who have been practising at the week-
ends, both in the city centre and at Brickfields, as well as during one of their 
lunchtimes every week. They will be competing again on the Hoe on Armed Forces 
Day and in Portsmouth on 9th June as part of the 75th D-Day landing commemora-
tions (not when Donald Trump is visiting!). We wish them well and hope they are able 
to repeat their success from last year. 

You may have noticed some work taking place on the school field. We are currently 
having drainage surveys completed prior to our MUGA being built. The latest start 
date we have is in August and I am hoping that the majority of the work may be com-
pleted before the children are back in September. 

We have been very fortunate to be offered a donation for the stage work we want to 
complete, by the church that lease the hall each week. This means we can replace 
the stage curtains (hopefully before the end of this term!). We will still be trying to find 
money to renew the lighting and sound system, so if you know of anyone who can 
help please let me know. 

Kind regards, 
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Cup winners 03.05.19 10.05.19 

Friendship Trophy Bella Newey Miruna Iacoban 

Courtesy Cup  Tabitha Palmer Iris Clarkson 

Perseverance Trophy Eli Wimsett and Layton Hussey Isaac Denley, Mackenzie  

Stonehosue, Christina Bass and 

Alfie Connors 

Reading Award Malachi Whitfield and Rhyley 

Thomson Reece 

Lily-May Glover 

Homework   Year 6 

Maths  Jessica Horton William Jackson and Kai Clark 

Class Cup Year 6 Year 2 

House Cup Bovisand Wembury 

Fair Play Award Esme Clark and Grace Vosper Amii Kearley and Mia Dewing 

http://www.facebok.com/WidewellPrimary
twitter.com/widewellprimary
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On Wednesday 1st May 7 teams took 
part in a football tournament at Goals. 
 
Widewell came third scoring 20 goals. 
They showed excellent determination, 
team work and respect, displaying    
outstanding sportsmanship qualities 
especially when playing against Cann 
Bridge.  
 
Well done to every member of the 
team. 



Weekly cup 

winners 



 

Half Marathon 

 
Just a reminder that 

there will be a meeting 

for the half marathon  

runners and parents at 

3.30 today in the Year 2  

classroom. 

 

Pasta with tomato and hidden veg sauce 
1tsp olive oil, 1 chopped onion, 2 chopped celery sticks, 2 chopped carrots, 
1 chopped leek, 2 deseeded and chopped peppers, 2 x 400g cans chopped 
tomatoes with garlic, 1tsp castor sugar, 1 tsp balsamic vinegar, 300g dried 
pasta shapes 

 

1. Heat the oil in a large non-stick saucepan and 
gently cook the onion, celery, carrots and leek until 
soft, about 20 mins. Add the peppers and cook for 
10 mins more, then tip in the tomatoes, sugar and 
vinegar. Simmer for at least 20 mins – the longer the 
better. 
2. Cook the pasta following pack instructions. Mean-
while, blitz the sauce with a hand blender until 
smooth, season and return to the heat to keep warm 
while the pasta cooks. Drain the pasta and toss 
through the sauce. Serve in bowls topped with 
shaved Parmesan and rocket leaves, if you like. 

Residential trip payment reminder 
 

Just a reminder that the next payment of £38 for the residential trip is due by 
the 31st May. 

Spring into Summer—Sports and Activity Camps 
 
High 5 holiday camps are running from their Widey Court site Tues-Fri this May Half 
Term.  They’re offering children the most action packed, fun and inspiring programme 
possible to keep them active and captivate their young imaginations. They do this by 
filling their days with an exciting array of multi-sports and outdoor, adventurous activi-
ties… plus amazingly interactive arts and crafts. Highlights this May include: Wild 
Cooking, “Spring Has Sprung” creative challenges and the outdoor Slip N Slide & 
Zorbs will also be making an appearance. 

Tuesday 28th May—Wild Cooking—£7 

Wednesday 29th May—Bounce N Slide—£11 

Thursday 30th May—Superheroes Day (inc.Nerf Wars) - £7 

Friday 31st May—Archery—£6 

 

Widey Court site, Ages 5 to 15 years welcome. Booking can be made online via the 
website: www.high5sportscamps.co.uk. They are Ofsted registered and accept all 
childcare vouchers. Follow the fun on facebook and for any enquiries contact: 01752 
215734 or email: info@high5sportscamps.co.uk 

Marine Academy May Half Term Shoot on Sight 

If you love football this is for you. Shooting, free kicks, dribbling, target games and 

more 

Tuesday 28th, Wednesday 29th and Thursday 30th May from 10am-4pm for ages 4-

11. £30 for 3 days or £12 per day. To book please call 213951 or email Dar-

ren.stewart@marineacademy.org.uk 

Please take into consideration the physical demands for a football only course when 

booking for younger ages. 

Class  Photographs 

Our school photographer is coming in to take class photographs on Wednesday 22nd 

May. Nursery children who do not normally attend on a Wednesday are welcome to 

come in at 9am for their class photo. 

http://www.high5sportscamps.co.uk

